
Tighes Hill Public School                      Newsletter  No. 10 

Sparkle on, Sapphires! 

Congratulations to our Sapphires aerobics team who 

became Gold medalists and State Champions at last 

weekend’s FISAF competition. They’re off to Brisbane 

for Nationals in September. Thank you, super coach 

Mrs Lubans. 

Term 2  Week 10                                                   29th June 2022 

Dates for the Diary 

Wednesday 29th June 

Mary Poppins the Musical  

excursion 

Reports sent out 

Thursday 30th June 

Industrial action: teacher strike 

Friday 1st July 

Stage 2&3 gymnastics 

PSSA boys and girls soccer 

Last day of term 2 

 

 

Tuesday 19th July 

All staff and students return  

for Term 3! 

Thursday 21st July 

NAIDOC celebrations 
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Principal’s Message Book Club Orders 

Issue 4 orders arriving soon! 

Assemblies 

Our assemblies will be held  

Mondays at 2pm in the upper hall. 

Years 3-6 Primary: odd weeks 

K-2: even weeks 

Whole School Recognition  

assembly Wk10 

 

 

 

Next meeting…  

Monday 1st August at 6pm 

As this is the last newsletter for this term I want to thank 

all our parents and carers for their fantastic support in 

all areas of school. We really value having you work 

closely with us to maximise learning outcomes for the 

children. This has been a very challenging term for 

everyone but we completed it together and in style. 

 

As the holidays finally arrive I hope that you have a 

restful and safe break and enjoy just being with your 

children. I also hope that the holidays will finally see 

the end of the great number of colds and flus that 

have been around and that attendance in term three 

will be exceptional for all children. This is also a great 

time for all children to be treated for head lice. 

 

I also really want to thank my staff and all the children 

for their extremely hard work this term, their great  

resilience and flexibility in being able to step up to any 

challenge and their total commitment to ensuring that 

the students, their learning and wellbeing comes first.  

Everyone has worked very hard at achieving  

outcomes and overcoming challenges. 

 

 

Kindergarten Enrolments for 2023 

To enable us to correctly estimate enrolments and 

staff the school accordingly for 2023, I need all parents 

enrolling children K-6 to complete enrolment forms 

and leave their details at the office. Please let me 

know of any neighbours and friends, who may not 

have children already at this school but will have 

school age children for 2023, so we can then contact 

them and include them on our numbers for next year. 
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School News 

Merit award recipients: Weeks  8 & 9 

KD  Frankie, Isla, Stark and Monty 

KH  Krishna, Roman, Edith and Roxy 

1C  Posy, Floyd, Ariana and Franny 

1I  James, River, Josie and Olivia  

2RW  Archer, Jumanah, Sari and Lucas 

2SW  Phoenix, Ella, Tilly and Bodie 

3E  Lucy M, Sully, Navilia and Lucy O 

3N  Matilda, Jasper and Meka 

4E  Sonny, Xavier, Charlie and Joseph  

4S  Darby, Rex, Bronx and Brodie 

5MS  Odette, Flynn, Luke and Arlington 

5/6O Beaty, Poppy, Pete and Mitch 

6B  Koby, Max Sv, Matty and Franki 

5/6AOC Hiranmayee, Liz, Leo B and Asha 

 

Congratulations to all our children and staff.  

 

Tony Selwood 

Principal 

Chess Coaching  

is back!  

See Ms Armstrong for more details 

Tighes Hill Primary School 

Sentral App 

Please see our office staff if you 

are unable to access or use our 

school app 

Positive wellbeing 

message  

Weeks 9 & 10 



Congratulations to our Term 2 Core Value Award recipients: 

KD  Inca, Giuliano and Winnie     

KH  Honne, Laisey and Roman  

1C  Emma, Hunter and Floyd     

1I  Jonah, Hazel and Liv  

2RW  Billy, Maple and Tom      

2SW  WIlliam, Thomas C and Tilda  

3E  Eve, Boston and Tygah      

3N  Dustin, Benicio and Charlotte  

4E  Sia, Amelie and Piper      

4S  Mikayla, Shelby and Elliott  

5MS  Ava, Asha and Stella     

5/6O William, Billy and Samuel S  

6B  Matty, Evie and Ollie  

5/6AOC Kailen, Elliana and Jasper  

School News 



Congratulations to all of our students from Years 1-6 who were selected to represent their 

class in this year’s Speak Off event.  

Well done to our winners, who will now go on to represent our school at the Zone Public 

Speaking event next term. 

Stage 1: Oscar and Blake 

Stage 2: Eden and Meka 

Stage 3: Dana and Evie 
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School News 

The 2022 ICAS  

parent payment portal is 

now open! 

 

To register your child for ICAS visit:  
https://

shop.icasassessments.com/

pages/pps  

Our school’s unique  

access code is:  KSW404  

Notes have also been sent home 

with students. 

 

Online payment closes: 

Monday 1st August 2022 (Term 3 Week 3) 

Subject Assessment sitting date 

ICAS Writing T3 Wk4 Wednesday 10/8/22 

ICAS Digital  

Technologies 
T3 Wk4 Thursday 11/8/22 

ICAS English T3 Wk5 Wednesday 17/8/22 

ICAS Spelling Bee  T3 Wk6 Monday 22/8/22 

ICAS Science T3 Wk6 Friday 26/8/22 

ICAS Mathematics T3 Wk7 Monday 29/8/22 

It’s almost time for one of our favourite events of the year – the 2022 Premier’s Spelling Bee!  

All Stage 2 and 3 students are invited to take part. Our school will be holding our events 

next term in Week 2. In the meantime, students are encouraged to visit the  

Premier’s Spelling Bee website and download the word lists (this year’s password is  

beeswax) to start preparing for the contest. Happy spelling! 

Friday 29th July 

Stage 3 begins at 9.15am  Stage 2 begins at 11.45am 

https://shop.icasassessments.com/pages/pps
https://shop.icasassessments.com/pages/pps
https://shop.icasassessments.com/pages/pps
https://artsunit.nsw.edu.au/program/nsw-premiers-spelling-bee


School News 

Write On 2022!  

Congratulations to Liz whose short story, Just Look 

Closer, was voted as the best by Stage 3 to represent 

our school in this year’s NESA Write On competition.  

 

Each year the NSW Education Standards Authority 

(NESA) hold a writing competition open to all NSW 

students Y1-6. Students compose an imaginative text 

of up to 500 words in length using a visual stimulus 

(see below). Well done to everyone who took part. 

Please enjoy Liz’s writing below.  

Just Look Closer by Liz 5/6AOC 
 

“That one!” the young child exclaimed, giggling as the bored vendor handed the 

stuffed bear to her, a cheap red ribbon tied intricately around its neck, chocolate-brown 

fur covering its body, black eyes stuck onto the head, a stitched-on smile. Grasping her 

mother's hand, she happily skipped away from the stall, clutching the toy tightly to her.  

 

Its eyes are falling off, the smile fraying, clumps of stuffing falling out of the sides, dirt in-

grown over the body. Tiny pink embroidery across the ear – ‘Victoria’. It smelled of 

mould, must and memories. What child’s hands held this before me? Why was it here? It 

looked innocent and sweet, not deserving of being tucked away deep inside an attic, 

neglected and forgotten.  Continued on next page... 



School News 

 “Hey, Nat, how ya goin up there?”  

“I, uh, I’ll be down in a minute or two.”  

Tucking it into my shirt, I descend the steep ladder, giving a faint smile to my brother. “I didn’t find anything. 

Let’s just clear it out.”  

 

It would always appear somewhere out of place, always show up at the window when she was away at 

school. Her parents would hear giggles and loud thuds, smashing glass behind closed doors. When they’d 

walk in, she’d point to the bear, whom she named Victoria. “Victoria did this. Just ask her.” Or, when they’d 

ask who she was talking to, she’d respond with; “It’s just Victoria. Come on, talk to Mummy and Daddy.” But 

the bear would lay silent and lifeless. ‘It’s just her imagination, a child's developing creativity,’ they’d say.  

 

I’m sure I put it in my closet, not my bedside table. I pick up my bag and head out into the living room. As I zip 

it up, I feel a crinkle. A small, crumpled, yellow sticky note;  

“My old Mummy was bad. Can you be my new one?”  

 

Over time, she grew tired of the dirty old thing, losing it deep inside her room somewhere. She slowly began 

to feel nauseous and unwell and found tiny notes randomly stuck over her things. At first, she blamed it on her 

younger brother, but then found one on her pillow after he had left home.  

“Don’t ignore me, you’re a smart girl.”  

 

More notes are hidden on my bed, in my folded laundry, inside my drawer. A voice, deep inside tells me not 

to do it, but I open the closet door, searching blindly through the piles of clothes, suitcases and bags. I pull 

out the stuffed toy, wondering.  

Its eyes flicker and spark. I run to the kitchen.  

 

“Please, I don’t understand, just leave me alone,” the girl whispered, looking at the bear. She pulled open the 

kitchen drawer and found it bare, save for a note. “You shouldn’t play with sharp things.”  

Whipping her head around, she looked down at the table… “You’re not going anywhere.”  

Horrified, she ran upstairs, locking the door behind her. Her television flicked on, a static buzz filling the air. A 

note, on the screen… “Now I have you where I want you - smile for the camera.”  

 

I rip it open with scissors, a crinkled polaroid photo beneath my fingertips. It’s a photo of the bear, but newer 

looking. Next to it, a young woman, faded in the background, looking happy at first glance, but deep in her 

dark eyes, I see a crack in the sparkle, a pleading look. I feel a tap on my shoulder and see the grinning 

brown bear, holding something behind its back. A note; Smile...  

 



School News 

Let’s work together on our new  

attendance mantra:  

Missing school is missing out! 

 

Well done, THPS students and families. 

It’s great to see so many happy, smiling 

faces at school each and every day 

ready to learn and play. 
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